Minutes of Regular Meeting

School Safety and Security Committee Bastrop Independent School District

A Regular Meeting of the School Safety and Security Committee of Bastrop Independent School District was held Tuesday, June 20, 2023, beginning at 4:30 p.m. at the Bastrop ISD Service Center, 906 Farm Street, Bastrop, Texas 78602, Training Room 1.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scot Bunch, Chief of Police, Bastrop ISD PD

Barry Edwards, Superintendent

Colin Shadwell, Lieutenant, Bastrop ISD PD

Andres Rosales, Fire Chief, City of Bastrop Fire Dept.

Chad Goertz, BISD Teacher

Matt West, parent

Zach Atchison, Sergeant, Texas Dept of Public Safety (new member)

Ted Coleman, Safety & Security Coordinator, Bastrop ISD (new member – Committee Chair)

Vicky Steffanic, Chief of Police, City of Bastrop Police Dept. (new member)

OTHERS PRESENT:

Chris Dillon, School Board Member (representing School Board in place of absent members) Monica Langle, Adm. Asst. to Bastrop ISD PD

1.	Oper	ning	
	A.	Meeting Called to Order Chief Scot Bunch called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. A quorum of committee members was present.	
	В.	Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting Motion: To approve the minutes from the School Safety and Security Committee meeting on February 21, 2023. The motion was seconded and the minutes were approved.	
2.	Upda	ates and Progress	
	А.	 Safety and Security Updates Three new members of the School Safety & Security Committee were introduced. Chief Bunch shared information regarding the findings of the Intruder Detection Audits and explained how they are addressed and what the expectations are. Psychological First Aid training for committee members, required by TEA, was discussed. Chief Bunch briefly discussed House Bill 3 and Senate Bill 30. Chief Bunch stated that the Bastrop ISD faculty and staff will attend CRASE training, STOP THE BLEED, and Raptor training in 	

August 2023.

- Discussion was held regarding reunification training.
- Also mentioned by Chief Bunch, the EOP will be updated once again for submission to the TXSSC.

Training for School Based Law Enforcement (SBLE)

- Chief Bunch shared that by the end of summer, all police officers will be up-to-date on the ALERRT Level 1 class, which is required every four years. ALERRT Level 1 is required before the AAIR training can be attended.
- Chief Bunch also mentioned that police officers are attending multiple trainings this summer. In addition, shield deployment training is scheduled for July 2023.

3. Questions / Feedback

Ted Coleman commented on the training of faculty and staff in August and stated that training will be ongoing throughout the year.

3. Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:52 p.m. The next meeting will be on August 15, 2023 at 4:30 p.m.

Ied Colener